
 

To Whom it Concerns: 

 

It is my pleasure to offer my recommendation for Luke Huntrods.  I have known Luke for the 

past 5 years when I became involved as a 4H leader for the Indian Creek Circles 4H Club.   

 

In the time that I have known Luke, he has demonstrated impressive leadership skills, 

communication skills, initiative, and responsibility. 

 

I am very impressed with the way that Luke steps into various roles within the Indian Creek 

Circles 4H Club.  Luke has held a variety of officer positions within the club including president, 

vice-president, treasurer, and secretary.  He volunteers to lead different activities and share his 

4H experiences with younger 4H members within the club.  Luke has volunteered to participate 

in the club’s Share the Fun skit which demonstrates his communication skills.  Luke also 

participates in many services projects within the community such as spring clean-up in parks 

and around the schools, food drive for local food pantry, building birdhouses and bat houses, 

and STEM events for children.  Last year, Luke completed a grant application through the Story 

County 4H Foundation Board and was awarded the funds to hatch and raise pheasants.  These 

experiences have let Luke gain leadership and communication skills. 

 

In addition to his 4H activities, Luke is involved in FFA, football, baseball, basketball, track, and 

church activities.  Even through all these commitments, Luke is able to stay organized and fulfill 

all his responsibilities for each activity.   

 

I recommend Luke without reservation.  I believe that he has a bright future and will continue 

to set a good example for his peers.   

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Gwen Pross 

Indian Creek Circles 4-H Leader 

gpross@heartlandaea.org 

 

 

 

 


